East Kootenay League Reporting Requirements
Monthly League Game Reports:

Each team is responsible for listing all its league game results on Monthly League Game Report. As the name implies, this report is due every month that league play occurs (Usually November through February). These reports must be sent to the East Kootenay Minor Hockey Association meetings with your president or EK rep. Reports are handed in even if games are not played in that month.

Monthly Penalty Report:

For all games played in the East Kootenay District, in which a TMM (ten-minute misconduct), GM (game misconduct), or CFB (checking from behind) occurs, those penalties must be reported on Monthly Penalty Report. Also, a copy of the game sheet, which carries these penalties, must accompany the Monthly Penalty Report each month and sent to the EKMHA meetings.  These meetings occur the 1 st Monday of every month. The previous weekend’s games may be handed in with the next month’s report.

The Penalty Report must be turned in every month even if there are no penalties to report. This way we know that your team had no penalties to report, rather than is late in reporting. Clean game sheets do not need to be included with Penalty Report (that is, game sheets with none of these major penalties). 
For Penalty Reports not handed in on time, a $20.00 fine will be assessed.

For League Game reports not handed in on time a $20.00 fine will be assessed.
For Game sheets not included with penalty report, a $20.00 fine will be assessed.

Even if fine is levied for a missing report, you must still hand it in before next meeting or you will be fined again.

Playing Games with out-of-Province Teams

The District Director must give approval before games are played with teams from outside the Province. This means bringing teams in or going out of Province. This is done through your own Minor Hockey Association, usually the President. The information is faxed to the District Director and if everything is okay, you will not be notified. If there is a problem with the team, the District Director will notify your President and approval will be denied.
All Out-of-Province game sheets must be turned into the District Director immediately upon returning home. Failure to do so may result in your team being suspended from further play.
If you are attending a tournament out of Province, you must supply the tournament sanction number to the District Director. 
Match or Gross Penalties:
When a Match or Gross penalty occurs, it is the responsibility of the Referee to report the incident. However, you must automatically serve the minimum suspension for the infraction assessed, according to the Match/Gross Penalty Bulletin. Any further suspension assessed will be reported to your President. If in doubt, ask your President!
